
Delta Kappa Gamma Lambda Chapter 

December 12, 2020 Minutes 

 

Members Present: Patsy Chasteen, Reonna Slagell Gossen, Phyllis Hobbs, Marva Webb, Alexia White, 

Melissa Knabe, Mary Lou Scales, Sharon Simmons 

Members Absent:  Brenda Archer, Charlotte Betche, Vicki Hatton, Joe Anna Hibler, Karon McCubbin, 

Charlinda Ogle, Marie Pool, Lynda Richert 

Guests present:  Becky Trent  

Breakfast food was prepared by Lucille’s Roadhouse. 

President Marva Webb called the meeting to order and recognized all of the donations brought by 

members for Toys For Tots; the Chapter’s Christmas project.  President Webb recognized the Chapter 

officers with the giving of a Christmas Bell ornament and loaf of bread; banana nut or strawberry pineapple 

while thanking them for the support and hard work. 

Member Sharon Simmons gave a short devotional from Jesus Calling and Max Lucado’s Because of 

Bethlehem.  We are to remember our Lord as God’s son that came to earth as a newborn baby and we have 

hope because of that baby in a manger becoming King and paying the price for our sins to become our 

Redeemer.  There is more than this life.   

President Webb gave the update on our State President, Belinda Clift.   She was going to attend our 

December meeting but was needing to quarantine before her travel and visit to her elderly parents.  She 

will be attending our February meeting.  President Webb reminded us to please meet with our committee 

members before the February meeting to complete what needs to be done. 

November minutes and Treasurer’s report were presented.  The November minutes were accepted with 

the Treasurer’s report needing to reflect the $15 brag money from the November meeting and to change 

the World Fellowship donation to the exact amount of $48.35.  The rounding feature in excel was turned on 

accidentally.  The amount paid to Lucille’s for the food was in question as it was not on the report.  

Treasurer Knabe answered the question as only $95 was collected from members; the total bill was $142.45 

with a difference of $47.45 which Treasurer Knabe paid out of pocket.  Discussion continued with a 

question if members need to pay more individually or lessen the amount of food.  Sharon Simmons made a 

motion that the Chapter reimburse Treasurer Knabe the $47.45; Alexia White seconded the motion.  

President Webb spoke to the manager after the meeting to lessen the amount of food for the continued 

$10 fee.   

The program consisted of members singing Christmas carols together with music and words on the screen.  

The following songs included “Jingle Bells”, “Deck the Halls”, “Silent Night”, “Oh Come All Ye Faithful”, and 

“It Came Upon the Midnight Clear”.  Brags were given by members with each costing a $1.   

Meeting was adjourned with President Webb challenging members to invite someone to the next meeting 

and reminding members to contact committee members.   

Next meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2021 at Lucille’s Roadhouse.                                                                                 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Reonna Slagell Gossen  


